## NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2025 9:00 AM

Chairman Russ LaFuria called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Also in attendance was Supervisor August Neff along with Attorney Tim Wachter and Secretary Erica Carlstrom.

Chairman LaFuria asked for public comments or concerns, John Burkhart inquired about having the Township lay millings in his driveway off of Route 5 as he feels the Township should compensate him for having an easement on his property he also inquired about an electric pole on the property that he believes belongs to the Township, he would like to utilize the pole to run his electrical wires from it. Supervisor August Neff said he would come take a look at the driveway and pole. A motion from August Neff and the second from Russ LaFuria approved the minutes of the August 4<sup>th</sup>, 2025 meeting as presented and passed by unanimous vote. Bills were presented for August 1<sup>st</sup> – August 17<sup>th</sup> for approval and payment as follows:

General Fund Checks	#4197-4225	\$ 233,088.85
General Fund Debits	Ach's	\$ 133.43
Water Fund Checks	#3223-3232	\$ 17,160.66
Sewer Fund Checks	#2974-2985	\$ 84,321.52

Total approved by a motion from Russ LaFuria and the second from August Neff was \$334,704.46 and passed by unanimous vote.

Correspondence: None

Old Business: None

New Business:

The annual Non-Uniformed Pension Plan- Minimum Municipal Obligation letter was read stating that the 2026 MMO is \$27,500.00 with the annual contribution for each full time employee of \$7,400.00 based on the current participation rate of 15 employees the total cost will be \$111,000.00, the MMO is based on the assumption that the Township will receive Municipal Pension System State Aid in the year 2026 similar to the amount received in 2025. A motion to acknowledge receipt of the letter was made by August Neff and the second from Russ LaFuria. Passed by unanimous vote.

Supervisors discussed the request for an MOU from the North East Community Marina Authority. The purpose of the MOU would be to help develop a comprehensive master plan for the Marina with infrastructure upgrades, optimize operations and sustainable stabilization. Township Solicitor Tim Wachter is in the process of reviewing the MOU and making necessary changes. Supervisor Russ LaFuria emphasized that the revisions are intended to protect the Township and ensure eligibility for grant funding. A motion from August Neff to table the signing of the memorandum until

the changes have been made and the Supervisors have had the chance to review these changes. The second motion was received from Russ LaFuria. All in favor.

Road Supervisor August Neff wanted to let residents know that N. Matthews was putting guide rails up on Brickyard Road and tomorrow they'll be back to do some back up berming. Once that is completed Brickyard Road will be reopened to the public.

With all business concluded a motion to adjourn was received from Russ LaFuria at 9:20 AM. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Erica Carlstrom, Secretary